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﻿Dear Ventura County Board of Supervisors,

I am writing to urge you to save our environment and vote NO on item 66, the the settlement with big oil.  The
change would put our environment and our heath at risk as it would make the oil companies essentially self
regulating.  And we know from past experience that does not work to preserve our health or our planet.

Patricia Butler
(714) 318-0111

mailto:psbutler2024@gmail.com
mailto:ClerkoftheBoard@ventura.org

